
 
PLANNING COMMISSION AGENDA 

CITY OF PRAIRIE VILLAGE 
TUESDAY, APRIL 4, 2017 

7700 MISSION ROAD 
7:00 P.M. 

 
 

I. ROLL CALL 
 

II. APPROVAL OF PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES – MARCH 7, 2017 
 

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS 
  

IV. NON-PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 
PC2017-102 Site Plan Approval for a shade structure 
 Asbury United Church/Children’s Center  
 5400 West 75th Street 
 Zoning:  R-1a 
 Applicant:  Adam Winzenried for Asbury Children’s Center 
 
PC2017-103 Temporary Use Permit – Summer Treatment Program 
 4801 West 79th Street 
 Zoning:  R-1a 
 Applicant:  Children’s Mercy Hospital 

 
 

V. OTHER BUSINESS 
Staff Interpretation on Solar Panels 

 
VI. ADJOURNMENT 

    
 

Plans available at City Hall if applicable 
If you cannot be present, comments can be made by e-mail to 

Cityclerk@Pvkansas.com 
 
*Any Commission members having a conflict of interest, shall acknowledge that conflict 
prior to the hearing of an application, shall not participate in the hearing or discussion, 
shall not vote on the issue and shall vacate their position at the table until the conclusion 
of the hearing. 
 
 

mailto:Cityclerk@Pvkansas.com
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PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES 
March 7, 2017 

 
 
ROLL CALL 
The Planning Commission of the City of Prairie Village met in regular session on 
Tuesday, March 7, 2017 in the Municipal Building Council Chambers at 7700 Mission 
Road.  Chairman Nancy Wallerstein called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the 
following members present:  Melissa Brown, Patrick Lenahan, Gregory Wolf, Jeffrey 
Valentino and Jonathan Birkel.  
 
The following persons were present in their advisory capacity to the Planning 
Commission:  Chris Brewster, City Planning Consultant; Wes Jordan, Assistant City 
Administrator; Serena Schermoly, Council liaison and Joyce Hagen Mundy, 
Commission Secretary.   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Mr. Birkel noted his comments on page 7 of the minutes referenced 71st Terrace, not 
71st Street as recorded.  Gregory Wolf moved for the approval of the minutes of the 
February 7, 2017 regular Planning Commission meeting with the corrected noted by Mr. 
Birkel. The motion was seconded by Patrick Lenahan and passed by a majority with 
Mrs. Brown abstaining. 
 
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
PC2017-01    Amendment to Prairie Village Zoning Regulations repealing 

Design Guidelines for Countryside East Homes Association  
PVMC 19.25.010 

 
Chairman Nancy Wallerstein announced that this is a public hearing on a proposed 
ordinance revision which will begin with a presentation by city staff of the proposed 
changes.  This will be followed with questions from the Commission.  Then the public 
hearing will be opened with individuals coming to the podium and providing their name 
and address for the record.   
 
Wes Jordan, Assistant City Administrator, stated that in 2013 the Prairie Village City 
Council approved the establishment of the Countryside East Neighborhood Overlay 
District and adopted the associated Design Guidelines to address remodeling and/or re-
building of homes within the Countryside East Homes Association.  This effort was a 
partnership between residents and City Staff to focus on “big ticket” items affecting the 
character of the neighborhood such as overall height of structures, side yard setbacks, 
etc.   
 
Since the enactment of the Overlay District in 2013, there have been challenges 
administering the Overlay which will be addressed at the Public Hearing.  And, with the 
successful adoption of the new city-wide building height and side set back zoning 
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restrictions that went into effect in July 2016, City Staff and the Countryside East HOA 
Board recommend the Overlay be discontinued. 
 
City Staff and the Planning Commission have engaged in ongoing discussions about the 
mechanics of the Overlay that led to the Planning Commission suggesting that City Staff 
reach out to the HOA Board to discuss the current challenges and recommendation of 
the Commission to have a unified acceptance of the new building standards.   In 
discussion with the HOA President, Leslie Darrington, we believed that it was important 
to communicate with the residents and also explain the challenges of the Overlay 
District.   
 
On November 14th, 2016, Wes Jordan (Assistant City Administrator) and Chris Brewster 
(contracted City Planner) attended the annual Countryside East HOA meeting and 
discussed the following challenges with the enforcement of the Overlay District.  : 
 
 
Mr. Jordan stated that since the presentation on November 14th, 2016, the HOA Board 
has formally voted to discontinue the Overlay.  Mr. Jordan acknowledged the 
considerable work that went into the development of the Overlay by residents and City 
Staff.  Those efforts were not in vain; rather, are a part of the foundation of the new 
building standard restrictions that were recently enacted city-wide by the City Council.   
 
Chris Brewster with Gould Evans, contracted City Planning Consultant, stated a 
“Neighborhood Conservation Overlay District” is defined as a carved out area for distinct 
treatment.  This was done in 2013 for the Countryside East Homes Association with 
specific guidelines that are only applied to this area.  This is the only Neighborhood 
Conservation Overlay in Prairie Village.   
 
Mr. Brewster reviewed the following challenges with the district as presented to the 
homes association in November:  
Overlay 
 

1. Four appeals of City Staff findings to date – all overturned by the appeals board. 
2. Struggles with the structure of the appeals board and being placed in a quasi-

judicial role with neighbors. 
3. Appeals have no outline for process or decision criteria. 
4. Two sets of zoning standards are confusing to residents and more difficult to 

administrator. 
5. Concerns over vagueness and legal enforcement of some guidelines. 
6. Inconsistency….. 

a. Between the Overlay and Private Covenants  
b. Between Overlay and Design Guidelines  
c. Between Overlay and City-wide Zoning (some duplication/some conflicts) 
d. Some Overlay Design Guidelines illustrations/comments are confusing. 

The Countryside East Neighborhood Conservation Overlay District establishes the 
following additional standards and guidelines: 

1. Upper story limits of 1 ½ story 
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2. Eave line relationships of the existing home to the adjacent property 
3. Façade design – windows, dormers/roof slopes, garage off-sets, porch/stoop 

encroachment 
4. Accessory unit prohibition; outbuilding limits 
5. Side setbacks of 12.5% of lot width on each side 
6. Minimum square footage 

 
Mr. Brewster reviewed the following zoning changes that were adopted by the City in 
June, 2016: 

1. Change in height interpretation reducing height limit 
a. Change from measurement at mid-point to measurement at highest point 
b. R-la maximum height is 35 feet 
c. R-lb maximum height is 29 feet 

2. Change in side setbacks 
a. 4’ minimum to 6’ minimum in R-lb 
b. 5’ minimum to 7’ minimum in R-la 
c. At least 20% of lot width (can be allocated between both sides) 

3. Addresses first-floor elevation problems with top of foundation allowances 
4. Retained maximum lot coverage restriction of 30% 

 
Mr. Brewster reviewed graphic representations of the impact of the adopted revisions to 
code. 
 
Gregory Wolf asked if the overlay was repealed would restrictions be addressed through 
the covenants.  Mr. Brewster replied if they are stated in the covenants they would be 
enforceable that way.  If they are not currently included in the covenants, they would be 
difficult to add at this point.   
 
Mr. Brewster noted as an ordinance change the Planning Commission will be making a 
recommendation to the Governing Body who will take the final action.  The options 
before the Planning Commission are to recommend to the Governing Body  

• That the Overlay District be repealed 
• That no action be taken 
• That the Overlay District be modified.  Mr. Brewster noted that this action would 

require the direction of the Council for staff to spend the additional time required 
to amend the overlay guidelines.   

 
Wes Jordan added that when the Overlay District was enacted there was no indication 
of the city revising its zoning regulations to address the issues addressed by the Overlay 
District.  He believes the enactment of the Overlay District served as a catalyst to the 
City Council to proceed with amendments to the zoning regulations to restrict the size of 
buildings. The formation of the Overlay District was an important first step in addressing 
residents’ concerns with overbuilding.  Mr. Jordan added that on March 20th staff will 
make a presentation to the City Council on potential additional revisions to the city’s 
zoning regulations.   
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Mr. Jordan noted that the building official has been working with an individual who is 
caught between the inconsistencies between the overlay district and city code that may 
be bringing legal action against the city. 
 
Nancy Wallerstein asked Mr. Jordan to explain how the city came from the enactment of 
the overlay to its position today.   
 
Mr. Jordan replied that the Planning Commission directed staff to reach out to the 
Homes Association Board regarding the challenges it was experiencing enforcing the 
overlay district guidelines and to present the new zoning guidelines that were adopted 
and how they address the concerns with building height and setbacks.  Staff talked with 
members of the Board and discovered that the Board was also experiencing challenges 
with the overlay guidelines.  Staff was invited by the Board to speak at the annual 
meeting of the homes association and did so in November.  At that meeting the 
challenges were presented.  No action was taken at the meeting.  Its purpose was to 
educate the residents. Following the meeting, staff stayed in contact with the Board.  In 
January, the Homes Association Board voted to support the repeal of the overlay 
district.  Staff prepared the letter to announce the public hearing on the proposed repeal, 
which was reviewed by the Board.  Per statute, this notification was sent to all residents 
of the Countryside East Homes Association and all property owners within 200’ by 
certified mail.  The Board sent out the same notification through their e-mail listing to 
ensure members that may not pick up their certified letter received notice of the hearing.   
 
Gregory Wolf confirmed that no legal action has been filed at this point in time.   
 
Leslie Darrington, 5120 West 66th Terrace, is the current Vice President of the 
Countryside East HOA Board and has also served previously as the President of the 
Board.  Mrs. Darrington verified the accuracy of Mr. Jordan’s statement of actions.  She 
noted that there has been significant communication between the Board and city staff.  
She stated that Board has also experienced problems with the appeal process and that 
the Homes Association does not have the resources to uphold the Overlay Design 
Guidelines on its own.  
 
Chairman Nancy Wallerstein opened the public hearing on PC2017-01. 
 
Melissa Rawe, 4816 West 65th Terrace, stated that at the November 14th annual 
meeting of the Homes Association the members agreed that they did not have enough 
information to take action and felt that others not in attendance needed to receive the 
information as well.  Then she received a letter from the Board stating that they had 
voted to support the repeal of the Overlay Guidelines.  She asked what happened 
between that meeting and the Board’s vote.  Mr. Jordan stated city staff remained in 
contact with the Board and noted that this public hearing is the formal opportunity for the 
members to make comments, ask questions and voice concerns and/or support.  There 
was no second public information meeting of the homes association held.   
 
Dan Blom, 5408 West 64th Terrace, noted the annual meeting notice did not indicate any 
discussion of “repealing” the overlay district.  As a member of the initial committee 
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working on the Overlay Guidelines and former board member, Mr. Blom provided 
background on the formation of the Overlay Guidelines and District.  He stated the 
concept originated with the City.  At a meeting of area homes association presidents, 
concern was expressed with deed restrictions being challenged and not enforced.  The 
particular challenge was in the Prairie Village Homes Association to their one and a half 
story regulations.   
 
One year later, with the support and encouragement of city staff, Countryside East 
entered into a partnership with the city to become a beta test of Overlay Design 
Guidelines.  The guidelines/district was discussed over a three year period at annual 
meetings and in neighborhood meetings.  In 2010, the entire association was surveyed 
by mail regarding the initiation of the Overlay District with 92% of the residents in 
support.  There were at least three different presentations made by then Assistant City 
Administrator Dennis Enslinger on the formation of the Overlay District.  Both the 
Planning Commission and the City Council voted unanimously in support of the Overlay 
District.  This document was not cast in stone and they were advised adjustments could 
be made and even that other neighborhoods may adopt similar guidelines using theirs 
as a template.  For that reason the appeals process was designed to be universal in 
nature.   
 
Mr. Blom asked for respect for the intense participation that went into the creation of the 
Overlay District.  He noted it is possible in the past four years, individuals may have 
changed their opinion on the value and need for the Overlay District, however, it is 
critical that be confirmed before any action is taken to repeal the District. Before that 
decision is made he believes the following should occur.  The residents need to also be 
informed of the consequences of the repeal, of the objectives of the Overlay District and 
of alternative plans to enforce the restrictions.  What are the consequences of the city 
and staff backing away from a substantial commitment made to the homes association 
to implement and enforce these guidelines?  What attempts have been made to modify 
the guidelines to address the challenges.  Mr. Blom stated the ramifications of the repeal 
are consequential.  He added that a public hearing is not good public engagement.  A 
vote by the City to repeal the Overlay District would be an extreme disservice to its 
creation.   
 
Mr. Blom stated he does not believe this recommendation has been completely thought 
through in terms of the neighborhood and the residents.  Statements were made about 
the difficulty interpreting the drawings in the guidelines; however, the architect who drew 
the drawings has never been asked for clarification.  This action is a complete reversal 
of the commitment made by the city in 2013 to the Countryside East Homes Association.   
 
Nancy Wallerstein responded that in 2013 when the Planning Commission was asked to 
approve the Overlay District to restrict rebuilding size, the city’s zoning regulations did 
not appropriately address this concern.  Since that time, new zoning regulations have 
been adopted citywide that do address building height, mass and setback.   
 
Mr. Blom noted the appeal process was created because Board members did not want 
to put in an adversarial position with its members.   
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Melissa Brown questioned how the neighbors could not be aware of the new guidelines.  
Mr. Jordan replied he could not speak for the Board, but noted the city attempted to do 
its due diligence in attending the homes association meeting.   
 
Jim Nass, 5101 West 64th Terrace, asked for clarification of his deed restrictions and if 
the City could issue a building permit that violated those deed restrictions.  Chris 
Brewster replied that if the plans meet city codes a building permit can be issued.  Deed 
restrictions are a private contract between the home owner and association that are not 
enforceable by the City.  The city can only enforce its regulations.  Jeffrey Valentino 
added that deed restrictions are enforceable, but by private entity, not the city.  Mr. 
Brewster added that the City does not have copies of all the deed restrictions within the 
City.   
 
Councilmember Jori Nelson wanted to address the Commission.  Chairman Nancy 
Wallerstein advised Ms Nelson that as a member of the Governing Body which would be 
taking final action on this application, she should not speak at this time.  By doing so, 
she would need to recuse herself from taking action when the item came before the 
Governing Body.  Ms. Nelson advised those present that she was their representative 
and encouraged them to contact her.   
 
Todd Wetherilt, 6344 Ash, stated he came prepared to discuss the consequences of the 
repeal.  However, there appears to be a much bigger issue.  He was part of the 
committee creating the overlay design guidelines and architect who drew the 
illustrations.  He feels the larger issue is the partnership that was formed between the 
City and the homes association to develop design standards that would be enforceable, 
recognizing that the city cannot enforce deed restrictions and covenants and homes 
associations often do not have the resources to enforce them.  With the city now saying 
that it is not willing to enforce the design guideline it now falls back on the homes 
association to enforce their deed restrictions and covenants.  With the city unwilling to 
enforce them, the only enforceable regulations are the city’s zoning regulations.   
 
Wes Jordan responded that the City does want to work with the community.  He stated 
that after this Overlay District was enacted, the Prairie Village Homes Association 
approached the city for assistance in creating an overlay.  Staff believes that the city 
cannot become a city of multiple overlay districts.  At this same time residents were 
expressing concern with the growing number of larger homes being rebuilt on existing 
lots starting the city on the path towards stronger zoning regulations regarding height, 
mass and setbacks.  Discussed at the same time was the creation of design standards.  
There was significant pushback.  Focus was placed on zoning regulation to create 
guidelines that could be enforced throughout the city.  Mr. Jordan added that already in 
the city’s code is a restriction that the footprint of a home cannot exceed 30% of the lot.  
This together with the new regulations has placed the city in a much better position to 
regulate new construction and remodel construction.   
 
Nancy Wallerstein responded to the question regarding the enforcement of covenants 
and deed restriction stating that this is the responsibility of the Homes Association.  She 
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noted that some homes associations require all building plans to be reviewed and 
approved by them before they are submitted to the city for a building permit.   
 
Mr. Nass expressed concern that if the city would not enforce covenants and deeds 
restrictions that homes associations did not have the resources to do so that nothing 
would be done.   
 
Jeffrey Valentino noted the Overlay District applies to a specific area of the city.  The 
City is trying to address these concerns throughout the city with revisions to zoning 
regulations that apply to all properties.  There may be a gap between the Overlay 
District Guidelines and the new zoning regulations; however, he feels it has gotten 
smaller on major items.   
 
Jim Nass questioned how a single guideline or regulation can be applied effectively to 
all homes within the City.  He does not feel the same standards can be applied to vastly 
different neighborhoods.  He would like to see the current Overlay Design Guidelines 
amended to preserve the integrity of his neighborhood.   
 
David Davis, 4800 West 65th Street, lives in a 1200 square foot home with a single 
garage and was one of the appeals to the Overlay District Board to expand his home.  
He came to speak in support of the repeal; however, noted that maybe there were ways 
to make changes that would give property owners the ability to grow into their homes 
and still maintain the character of the neighborhood.  He feels options must be available 
to residents.  He noted there is variety within the association and feels this conversation 
is an opportunity to think about how to address the challenges being faced both by the 
city and by residents of Countryside East.  People are concerned that they have not 
been heard and it makes sense to stop and talk more.   
 
Michael Pate, 5006 West 63rd Terrace, stated deed restrictions and covenants can only 
be enforced by the homes association.  The city’s enforcement capability applies only to 
its zoning and building codes.  The City can backup its requirements, as a legal 
document deed restrictions must be backed up by the courts.   
 
Peter Gogol, 5019 West 65th Terrace, has spent 9 years on the homes association 
board and was president in 2013 when the Overlay District was enacted.  The first two 
years the Board was pleased with how it was functioning and several building permits 
were issued.  He thanked the current board for their service and city staff.  He 
understands the challenges.  The first notice he received on this was the certified letter 
from the city.  There was no mention of a possible repeal of the Overlay District in the 
annual meeting notice.  There was also nothing on the homes association website 
hosted by the City.   
 
Mr. Gogol noted that although the new city guidelines may address some of the issues 
addressed by the Overlay District, it does not address them all.  The Overlay District 
specifically addresses front porch dimensions, which are not addressed by code, as well 
as other issues.  The results of the survey (92%) overwhelmingly endorsed the Overlay 
District.  Opinions may have changed, but before action is taken, it needs to be 
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presented to the Homes Association.  At this point in time, he recommends that no 
action be taken or a recommendation to Council for modification of the document.  He 
stated that from its creation, it was anticipated that at some point in time the guidelines 
would need to be modified.   
 
Greg Wolf asked what the consequence would be of continuing this application.  At this 
point in time, it is clear that some residents have not had the opportunity to discuss this 
amongst themselves and with the Board.   Mr. Jordan replied “none”.  He added that 
one of the things that have yet to be revisited is Phase II of the recently adopted code 
revisions.  The City Council decided to wait to see the impact on the Phase I on building 
before proceeding with any further restrictions.  Mr. Jordan stressed the City cannot 
become a city of multiple overlay districts.  He feels the challenges with the existing 
Overlay District will continue to be discussed.  The responsibility for the discussion 
between the Board and its members rests with the Board.  He noted that at the homes 
association meeting several in attendance indicated that they were not aware of the 
Overlay District Design Guidelines.  Mr. Jordan confirmed with the Secretary that no 
new notice would be required if the public hearing were to be continued.  He noted that 
the city sent out over 500 certified letters of notification for this hearing.  Mr. Wolf stated 
that he is not comfortable with the Commission moving forward until the residents have 
had an opportunity to talk with their Homes Association Board and suggested that the 
application be continued.  Mr. Valentino agreed with Mr. Wolf, however, he felt there 
needed to be specific information to be brought back to the Commission when the 
hearing was reconvened.   
 
Mr. Wolf asked what type of notification was given by the Board.  Leslie Darrington 
replied that e-mails and a post card were mailed to all residents prior to the annual 
meeting.  Mrs. Darrington noted that she had two calls since the annual meeting 
regarding the Overlay District.  She acknowledged that the post card stated there would 
be “discussion of the Overlay District, not Repeal”, since the Board had not made any 
decision at that point.  She agrees that many of the residents have no knowledge of the 
Overlay District Design Guidelines.  She acknowledged there are inconsistencies and 
problems with the covenants vs. the design guidelines vs. city code.  Mr. Wolf confirmed 
that the homes association could hold a special meeting.   
 
Mrs. Darrington asked if the city has the resources to back the Overlay District and work 
to make modifications and if it was worth going down that path.  She feels there needs 
to be more than conversation.  There needs to be a solution.  Mr. Wolf responded that 
his concern at this time is the process.  The Commission will be in a better position to 
take up the merits of the application, after everyone has had due process regarding the 
application.   
 
Nancy Wallerstein asked how many of the individuals present were at the annual 
meeting and had heard the presentation by city staff.  Approximately half of those in 
attendance indicated they attended the annual meeting.   
 
Leslie Darrington asked if it would be possible for the City to notify the Homes 
Association if a building permit request came in for a large home.   
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Jonathan Birkel noted that some of the Phase II design guidelines take the same ideas 
that are expressed in the Countryside East Design Guidelines and asked if it would be 
helpful to discuss those.  Mr. Jordan replied that staff would need the City Council to 
weigh in.  He would have a better idea of Council’s position after March 20th.    Mr. Birkel 
felt that Phase II covered 90-95% of the items in the Overlay District and he feels these 
residents would be supportive of those actions.    Mr. Jordan stressed that the direction 
for Phase II must come from the City Council and there is no push for immediate action.  
He would anticipate this process would take several months to complete and would be 
an even longer process than Phase I.   
 
Gregory Wolf stated that he voted in support of the Overlay District in 2013 because 
there was an obvious consensus between the homes association board and the 
residents.  He does not see that consensus existing at this time and moved the Planning 
Commission continue PC2017—01 to its May 2nd meeting to allow for continued 
discussion between the Board and the residents with the goal being consensus on the 
action to be taken.  The motion was seconded by Jeffrey Valentino.   
 
Nancy Wallerstein noted that this would provide sufficient time for additional meetings.  
Also, the city staff will have more direction from the City Council after their March 20th 
meeting on how to proceed with Phase II.  However, she agreed with Mr. Jordan that the 
development and approval of Phase II will take significant time.   
 
Wes Jordan asked what the Commission’s expectations were for the continuation.   
 
Jeffrey Valentino stated he saw the continuance as an opportunity for the homes 
association board and the residents to engage in dialogue regarding the proposed 
repeal, to define the differences between what is addressed by their overlay design 
guidelines and the newly adopted city code and to determine what restrictions from the 
established overlay design guidelines they feel must remain in place.  They need to 
come to a better understanding of what the Overlay District provides and what the city 
regulations provide.  This communication needs to be driven by the homes association 
board.   
 
Melissa Brown encouraged the residents to evaluate the recently adopted city 
regulations and to look at what they have in the overlay district guidelines.  She does not 
feel that there are a lot of issues uncovered when you look at the overlay district 
guidelines and the city regulations side by side.  The City is seeking to retain and allow 
beautiful homes with the potential for growth to meet the needs of its owners.   
 
Patrick Lenahan echoed Mr. Birkel’s thoughts that a consensus could be influenced by 
what direction changes to the zoning code takes.  He would suggest that the approach 
should be for the Commission to take no action at this time.  Continuing for 60 days may 
not result in a solution.  Mrs. Brown agreed, but feels the first step is to get the residents 
engaged.  Mr. Wolf replied that the Commission may after 60 days decide to take no 
action, but he wants to ensure that the residents have the opportunity to fully engage 
prior to the Commission taking any action.   
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Jonathan Birkel asked if the draft documents regarding potential design standards could 
be given to the homes association.  Mr. Jordan replied that they are public documents; 
however, noted that when presented to the City Council, the Council’s direction was not 
to approve them at that time because of the strong pushback.  He felt he would have a 
better idea of the direction of the Council after the meeting on March 20th.   
 
Chairman Nancy Wallerstein stated she would take comments from the gentleman who 
was at the podium and the woman who at the beginning of the meeting wanted to 
address the Commission.   
 
Chris Lipp, 4805 West 66th Street and current President of the Homes Association 
stated that he gets calls from residents frequently.  He has received one call regarding 
the proposed repeal of the Overlay District and has received several from residents 
questioning the restrictions in place by the Overlay District from members who want to 
make changes to their homes.  He requested direction from the Commission on its 
expectations of the Homes Association Board when it returned in May.  He noted that as 
a Board they are concerned with potential litigation and are sometimes unable to give 
complete feedback because of potential litigation.  While he has only been president for 
two months, he has served on the Board for 3 years and stated that the Overlay District 
has been a constant challenge for them.   
 
Jeffrey Valentino summarized his expectations for the Board as follows: 

• To Engage residents 
• To define the differences between what is provided by the Overlay District and 

what is provided by the City code 
• Determination of what restrictions, not provided by city code, must be retained. 
 

Gregory Wolf stated what he wants during this time is for education to take place and for 
residents to be heard.  He does not feel this has occurred and is not comfortable taking 
any action until it does.   
 
Jeannine Mattoon, 4801 West 65th Terrace, thanked Mr. Wolf for his comments.  She 
stated that when she arrived at the meeting, she felt she had been duped and had not 
been given enough information.  Residents did not understand the implications of the 
letter and the proposed action.  People do not understand what the Overlay District is.  
She wants time to learn more and to react to the information acquired.  She asked how 
residents will be notified of the new meeting date.  Chairman Nancy Wallerstein stated 
no new notices will be sent by the City.  The meeting will be Tuesday, May 2nd at 7 p.m.  
It will be reflected on the city’s website and she would anticipate that the homes 
association would ensure that its members get word of the continued meeting.  It is their 
responsibility to communicate with their members.   
 
The motion to continue the public hearing for PC2017-01 to the May 2nd meeting of the 
Planning Commission was voted on and passed by a vote of 6 to 0.   
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NON PUBLIC HEARINGS  
There were no Non-Public Hearing applications to come before the Commission.   
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
None 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The secretary confirmed both an application before the Board of Zoning Appeals and 
the Planning Commission have been submitted for April 4th.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
With no further business to come before the Commission, Chairman Nancy Wallerstein 
adjourned the meeting at 9 p.m.   
 
 
Nancy Wallerstein 
Chairman  
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